
VILLAGE OF SUGAR GROVE 
BOARD REPORT 

TO:  VILLAGE PRESIDENT & BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
FROM: BRAD MERKEL, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
SUBJECT: DISCUSSION: AUTHORIZING THE REPLACEMENT OF THE 

BOILER AT PUBLIC WORKS 
AGENDA: FEBRUARY 20, 2024, REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
DATE:  FEBRUARY 14, 2024 
 

ISSUE 
Should the Village Authorize the replacement of the Boiler at Public Works. 
 
DISCUSSION 
The Boiler that services the mechanics bay of the Public Works facility has failed 
and the unit needs to be replaced due to parts not being available to repair the 
unit. This unit is the original Public Works Boiler and is over 20 years old. Staff 
received quotes for the boiler and the labor to install it from local vendors. Below 
is a summary of the quotes. 
 
Conner Company Boiler Quote   $4,000.00 
Conner Company Pumps & Misc Fittings $2,250.00 
 
Ross Mechanical Inc. Installation   $3,100.00 
 
COST 
The cost to replace the Boiler at Public Works is estimated at $9,350.00 This 
replacement is unbudgeted and the funds would be split 50/50 between 50-59-
6406 and 01-54-6406 Repair & Maintenance Services-Buildings. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
The Village Board discuss the Boiler replacement and direct staff on how to 
proceed. 
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